Letter 3 (31).

To Mrs. Smyth, 111 University Street, Belfast, from Eric Craig at the 36th (Ulster) Base Depot, Camp 19, Havre, B.E.F. dated Sunday the 23 July 1916.

My dear Mrs. Smyth,

I arrived safely out here after a long, tiring journey.  The sea journeys Dublin-Holyhead and Southampton to Here were very calm.  France is a peculiar place - Havre always smells of coffee for some reason or other. Motors [e]tc. drive on the opposite side of the road from home and the tramcars are much smaller and full of rust - paint seems scarce on them.  The French young boys come up to you and ask you for a "pinnie" i.e. a penny.  Outside Bars and coffee houses in Havre I see there are seats and tables at which people eat and drink.  You w[oul]d roar if you saw us trying to make the French people understand us.  I should never like to live in France as the people are so mean and dirty.  They try to take all the money from one they possibly can.  I am well and content under the circumstances.  I have seen French, Indian and Colonial troops since I arrived here.  We are trained very hard starting at 8 A.M. and working till 4 P.M.  I am trying to get to Gordon's B[attalio]n.  I am applying for a transfer from [the] 10th B[attalio]n to which I am going to be posted so as to get to [the] 13 B[attalio]n with dearest Gordon.  Above is my address until I get another then I shall let you know.  Am sleeping in a Bell tent with 3 N'Ards chaps and am very comfortable - we have one servant p[e]r tent.  Beautiful scenery from here - great woods around.  Will write soon again.  Kindest regards to all.

Yours most sincerely,

Eric.

